
2024 Interim Bureau Decisions 

DATE IBD 
No. 

SUBJECT DECISION 

15/07/2024 2024/09 IMPLEMENTATION OF THE INJURY PROTOCOL 
 
During the last ISC Plenary meeting in Orlando the Technical and 
Safety Committee presented the Injury Protocol for approval. (Item 23 
Plenary Minutes) A vote was taken to either adopt the Injury Protocol 

proposal, or to defer it to FAI for legal review. With 24 votes in favour of 
deferral to FAI, 17 votes in favour of adopting the proposal, and 0 
abstentions, the proposal was not adopted and it would be deferred to FAI for 
legal review. 
 
The documents have now been reviewed by the legal services of the FAI and 
they have given their approval to implement the protocol. 
 
The Chair of the Safety and Technical Committee has requested an IBD 
to be able to implement the Injury protocol effective immediately 
during all the remaining Competitions this year. 
 
The documents will be included in SC5 and in the FAI Controller 
Handbook.  
 
The links to the forms are below:   
 
ISC INJURY ASSESSMENT FORM 
ISC MEDICAL EVALUATION FORM 
COMPETITOR ACCEPTANCE OF ISC PROTOCOL 
 

The Bureau has unanimously agreed to allow the FAI 
controllers to implement the injury Protocol in the 
remaining Competitions in 2024 
 
The Technical and Safety Committee will conduct a zoom 
meeting with the 3 FAI controllers affected and the 
Organizers will receive the COMPETITOR VERIFICATION OF 
ACCEPTANCE OF FAI/ISC INJURY PROTOCOL so that the 
Competitors may sign it during the registration process. 

 

 

https://www.fai.org/sites/default/files/isc/documents/2024/isc_injury_assessment_form.pdf
https://www.fai.org/sites/default/files/isc/documents/2024/isc_medical_evaluation_form.pdf
https://www.fai.org/sites/default/files/isc/documents/2024/competitor_acceptance_of_isc_injury_protocol.pdf

